TOWN OF BIG PINEY COUNCIL MEETING JUNE 20, 2017

Mayor Ben Jenkins called to order the regular meeting of the Town of Big Piney at 6:00 pm on June 20, 2017.  Meeting was in the council room.  Council members present were Sherri Redden, Aimee Davison and Scott Scherbel.  Council member Michelle Hymas was not present.

The Mayor Ben Jenkins stated a quorum present.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

SHERIFF REPORT: No report given.

Aimee Davison moved with Sherri Redden seconding to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2017 council meeting.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS: 
Tegeler Insurance – Mark Pape researched a number of quotes to present to the council for insurance coverage for the 2017-2018 fiscal year.  Each quote saves the town money compared to the current insurance carrier.  After discussion, the council decided to switch coverage and use Tegeler.

Planning and Zoning – After discussion with the mayor and council Ron Davison submitted his letter of resignation as the Planning and Zoning officer.

A motion to appoint Bank of the West as the town bank was made by Scott Scherbel, seconded by Sherri Redden.  Motion carried.

A motion to appoint Kristi Gray as Town Clerk was made by Sherri Redden and seconded by Scott Scherbel.  Motion passed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The town recognizes two volunteer drivers for the Rec Center.  Eric Strand and Caitlyn Copeland passed background and motor vehicle checks.  They are now approved to drive on a volunteer basis.

ORDINANCE 17-01 – AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SS 8-5-260 OF THE BIG PINEY MUNICIPAL CODE, AMENDING THE CLOSING HOURS FOR RETAIL LIQUOR ESTABLISHMENTS.  A motion to approve the third reading of Ordinance 17-01 was made by Scott Scherbel, seconded by Aimee Davison.  Motion passed for the third and final reading.

Budget 2016-2017 Aimee Davison moved with Scott Scherbel seconding to adopt the 2017-2018 Budget for the Town of Big Piney.  Motion carried.

ANIMAL REPORT- In packet. 

RECREATION REPORT-Darren Davison presented the Rec Report.  Summer camps are underway.  

WATER/SEWER REPORT – Joe Dankelman presented the report

PARKS/STREETS -  Kara Losik presented her report.  The WYDOT permit for the 4th of July festivities has been completed.  She is also waiting to hear from WYDOT on the bike path project.  She has the summer help busy with several projects.


Scott Scherbel moved with Sherri Redden seconding to approve payment of vouchers.  Motion carried.
GENERAL FUNDING

A motion to adjourn was made by Scott Scherbel.  Sherri Redden seconded the motion.  Motion passed.



                     				     _________________________________
                                                                              Ben Jenkins, Mayor 

ATTEST:




________________________________________
Kristi Gray, Clerk/Treasurer
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